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Message from Miss  Blackburn

20th September 2024

Y5/6 DT MODEL MAKING 
Straw (for thatching models) - small diameter willow sprigs for wattle & daub and any clean,
corrugated cardboard

Dear parents and carers
Thank you to those who attended the parent meeting this week. It was lovely to see so many
enthusiastic parents. We talked about the car parking and how we could try to relieve the traffic and
congestion in the car park and in the lane. One of the solutions was to ask parents of years 3-6 to
drop off between 0830 and 0845 and leave straight away to make space for the younger classes
and kindergarten. We hope this will improve the situation and if not then we will meet again to
discuss other options. Rachel has very kindly been trying to find out if we could use a local field and
we will keep you posted on that one. 

We also talked about volunteers to drive the minibus. We are very lucky to have the minibus which
enables us to take children out to competitions, music events, local trips, keeping the cost down for

parents. However, we only have 2 drivers who are not always available. We are looking for volunteers
to drive every now and again if needed. If you know someone who has a D1 on their license (if they

passed their test before 1996 it is automatically on there) and who is willing to do the Cornwall
Council 2 hour training then please do get in touch with Anita so it can be arranged.

We are sending all our best wishes out to Mr Conway who will be marrying his fiancé, Alex this
weekend and wish them the best of luck for their future together. 

Have a lovely weekend.

Paula Blackburn



We are an official Eco-School!
We are delighted to announce that we have been awarded Eco-Schools Green Flag status for our

exceptional work in promoting sustainability and raising environmental awareness.
The Eco-Schools programme, established in 1994, is now implemented in over 70 countries

worldwide. In 2023-24, more than 1.4 million pupils attended an Eco-School in England.
Last September, a pupil-led Eco-Committee was established. This committee took responsibility for

spearheading the school’s environmental initiatives. They first conducted a thorough review of
their school environment and curriculum, before developing a year-long plan of action.

Their Action Plan focussed on 3 key issues: Biodiversity, Energy and Waste and activities included
planting flowers to attract pollinators, making bug houses, developing the vegetable plot, switching
off lights and holding a Clothes Swap Shop. These activities were thoughtfully selected to increase
environmental awareness, bolster their school’s sustainability, and make meaningful contributions

to global conservation efforts.
The Eco-Committee are passionate about protecting and enhancing our environment. They are a
dedicated group who have worked for an hour each week throughout the whole school year. We

are very proud of their achievements.
Eco-Schools England Manager, Adam Flinte are passionate about protecting and enhancing our
environment. They a dedicated group who have worked for an hour each week throughout the

whole school year, said: ‘The Eco-Schools’ Green Flag is an international benchmark that
demonstrates a commitment to fighting climate change and high standard of sustainable practice.
Students and staff who earn this award deserve recognition for their dedication toward protecting

our planet. Every day, they demonstrate that each of us can contribute to making our planet a
better, more sustainable, place.’

To learn more about Eco-Schools head to www.eco-schools.org.uk 

CLUBS

Monday:
Mr Conway- Football
CANCELLED - Miss Symons- STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths) Explorers

Tuesday:
Mrs Knight- Eco Club
Miss Burns- Book Making

Thursday:
Mrs Reeves- PE Games

All Clubs are open to Year 1 and above and if your child/ren would like to join you will need to contact Mrs
Care in the office to sign them up.

http://www.eco-schools.org.uk/


PRICE INCREASES FROM SEPTEMBER
Unfortunately, due to the cost of living rise and the restraint this has on our budget, we will have to
make the following price increases from September:

School meals will be £3 per day.
Breakfast club will be £4 per child/£3 per child, if eligible for FSM  (including food). 
After school care will be £4 per child/£3 per child, if eligible for FSM,  for the first hour  (including
snack). A late charge of £4 per 15 mins (for each child)  will be incurred due to staff staying later
than contracted.
Kindergarten snack will be £2 per week payable via School money

We apologise for this but there is no other way to make our income and expenditure align.

GUITAR LESSONS
There are currently spaces in guitar lessons for pupils in Y2 to Y6.  If you child is interested you can
sign them up on the Cornwall Music Service Trust website  cmst.co.uk/signup or for more
information pop in a see Mrs Care

WHEELIE BINS REQUEST!
Tony, our Premises Manager, would like to know if anyone has any 240 litre wheelie bins that they

no longer need, we could do with three or four.  Any donations will be gratefully received



HEAD LICE
Cornwall council health department - information on the treatment of Head Lice
Wet combing method:
• Wash the hair with ordinary shampoo and apply plenty of conditioner.
• Use an ordinary, wide-toothed comb to straighten and untangle the hair.
• Once the comb moves freely through the hair without dragging, switch to the louse
detection comb.
• Make sure the teeth of the comb slot into the hair at the roots, with the edge of the teeth
lightly touching the scalp.
• Draw the comb down from the roots to the ends of the hair with every stroke, and check
the comb for lice each time – remove lice by wiping the comb with tissue paper or rinsing
it.
• Work through the hair, section by section, so that the whole head of hair is combed
through.
• Do this at least twice to help ensure you haven't missed any areas, until no more lice are
found.
IMPORTANT - Repeat this procedure on days five, nine and 13. Detection combing should
be done on day 17, to check for any live head lice.

School Closures in Emergency – Agreed Notification Procedure 
Please see the attached guidance from Cornwall Council. Sometimes schools have to
make the decision to close either partially or fully due to inclement weather such as snow
or other unforeseen circumstances. The procedures are revised annually. The agreed
notification Procedure for our school is: We will inform Cornwall Council so they can
update their website We will inform local radio stations (BBC Radio Cornwall, Goldmine FM,
Heart FM, Pirate FM) so they can make announcements and update their websites We will
post on our Facebook pages, “The Federation of Boskenwyn and Germoe School,”
“Boskenwyn FOBS” and “Germoe FROGS” If you wake up to a blanket of snow in the near
future then please make sure you check one or more of the above places to keep up to
date with school closures, it may be that we open later or close earlier so you will need to
check before coming to school. If the school needs to close whilst the children are there
then we will contact all parents via phone

Academic and Pastoral Support 
If you need help or have concerns regarding your child, please see your class teacher in

the first instance. Discussion with your class teacher first will help them to meet the needs
of your child. Further support can be sought by class staff, should this be needed.





AUTUMN TERM 2024

Tuesday 24th September
Tempest photos - Individual and siblings

Wednesday 25th September 
Helston CC Open Evening 5-7pm

Monday 30th September
Class 1 & 2 Guys Butterfly Farm visit

Tuesday 1st October 
Humphry Davy Y6 Open Day - details to
follow next week

Thursday 3rd October
Y6 Mounts Bay Taster

Friday 4th October
Godrevy Class music trip - details to follow

DIARY DATES 2024/2025

 TERM DATES 2024/2025

Autumn term (74 days)
3rd September 2024 - 20th
December 2024
(Half term 28th October - 1st
November )

Spring Term 2025 (60 days)
6th January 2025– 4th April
2025
(Half term 17th - 21st
February)

Summer Term 2025 (61 days)
22nd April 2025- 23rd July
2025
(Half term 26th May - 30th
May)
INSET DAYS    2nd –6th June
2025



Smartphone information for parents
Please find below some links regarding smartphone usage for children. It was very kindly
sent to us by one of our parents and it is interesting information for any parents/carers
who are concerned about smartphones and social media for children. I hope you find it
useful…..
https://amp.theguardian.com/technology/2024/feb/17/thousands-join-uk-parents-
calling-for-smartphone-free-childhood
https://smartphonefreechildhood.co.uk/

REMINDER TO WEAR SCHOOL UNIFORM
Our school uniform is:
sweatshirt/navy jumper or cardigan, 
polo shirt white/light blue 
navy/black trousers/joggers/leggings/skirt 
Sweatshirts, t-shirts and bookbags can be purchased through School Money and
collected from the office 

 CLASS UPDATE 

Another super busy week in Perranuthnoe Class!
We have continued our inquiry into mini-beasts
and creativity by looking at the work of Eric Carle
and building bug-hotels. In Maths, we have been
comparing numbers and in English, we have
been learning all about grammar. We have also
been thinking a lot about our rights and
responsibilities as members of Perranuthnoe
Class. A highlight has to be the flood (I left the
hose on) and subsequent pool in which to test
what materials float and which shapes make the
best boats. Sorry for the muddy children!

'This week in Perranuthnoe Class we have been
doing lots of sport. I liked playing 'Fishy, Fishy!' That
was a good game. We have been learning about
doing printing and about nouns and verbs. I have
had to use my brain a lot. by Clemmie



Headstart Kernow
For children in Y5/6 and older - Headstart Kernow, have developed a mental
health site for young people, made by young people with lots of helpful
advice.  If your child is in Y5 or 6, this may be something you would like to look
at with them:
https://www.startnowcornwall.org.uk

Germoe Well-Being Borrowing Library
We have a few resources that are now available for
you to borrow, relating to supporting wellbeing,
emotions, anxiet, Autism, bereavement, trauma and
activities to support wellbeing. The box will be
available in the Office. Please use the 'sign out'
sheet and return the item within two weeks. If you
have books or resources that you no longer need or
use, we would be very grateful for them, to support
families further. Many thanks

Twitter and Instagram
The Federation of Germoe and Boskenwyn Schools are on twitter and
Instagram!
Twitter: @BoskenwynGermoe
Instagram: boskenwyngermoe
Feel free to follow us and spread the word to encourage others to hear about
the wonderful things happening in our schools.






